
  
 

 

 

 

June 13, 2023  

 

Board Memo 062-2023: Eugene Package Volume Moved to Portland, Effective July 15, 2023 

 

Executive Board, 

 

NAPS received notification, effective July 15, 2023, Eugene package volume will be moved into the Portland 

RPDC. Eugene is currently staffed with 29 clerks and 15 mail handlers. Below is detailed information regarding 

the move from Eugene to Portland. 

 

NAPS HQ has requested a briefing on EAS vacancies and impacts that will be associated with this move. 

 

 
Operations will initiate a mail processing change effective July 15, 2023, moving Eugene package 
volume into the Portland RPDC. 
  
The impacted Eugene machine is currently staffed with 29 clerks and 15 Mail Handlers. 
  
We will follow Article 12 sectional excessing to implement this operational change.   
  
The future state design for Eugene will include moving SCF 977 along with 2 DBCSs to Eugene from 
Portland possibly in August of 2023.   
  
Operations will move SCF 973 to Eugene in Jan/Feb of 2024 along with four additional DBCSs.   
  
The future state also shows space (34K sq. ft.) for a potential SDCs; however, this decision is 
pending.  
  
The current proposed S&DC sites for the Portland region include Eugene, Beaverton and Salem. 
  
Please note, these mail moves and S&DC locations are subject to change due to the evolving mail 
processing, delivery and logistics modeling. 
  
Integrating all the mail moves into the new regional structure is challenging and requires flexibility. 
  
 

 

Thank you, and be safe. 

 

NAPS Headquarters 
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